Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Rushock Parish Council held on Thursday, 18th May 2017 at Rushock Village Hall at 7.30pm

Present:  Cllrs. T. Green, (TG) (Chairman), D. Cutler,(DC) (Vice-chairman) L. McCurrich, (LMc), G. Wilson, (GW), Richard Hampshire (RH) and Tom Jennings (TJ).
Also Present were: The clerk Mr. Marcus Hart (MJH), District Cllr. S. Williams (SJW) the Lengthsman Mr. Bill Waldron (BW).
1.Apologies and Approve Reasons for Absence: Cllr. John Nicholls (JN)
Apologies were also received from:  Police – PCSO Becky Ruston and District Cllr. Ian Hardiman (IDH).
2.Declarations of Interest:  None.
3.Minutes of the last Meeting on 12th May, 2016:  These were duly approved and signed by the Chairman as a true and accurate record.
4.Chairman’s Report: The Chairman reported as follows:-
My first task in this, my first Chairman’s Report, is to record my gratitude to all councillors for their help and support over the last year which has been invaluable.  Their general willingness to take on a range of tasks has made a lot of difference and this is shown by what has been achieved this year.  I would also acknowledge my debt to Marcus Hart, our clerk for his hard work, advice and guidance and for ensuring that we did not do anything illegal.

Meetings
The Council has held 4 Council meetings, 7 Planning Committee meetings and 3 Staffing Committee meetings.  We have also been well represented at CALC meetings, WFDC Parish Forums and WCC meetings.  A response to the DCLG consultation on referendum principles was made.  The Council also responded to the public consultation on operational changes proposed for Wolverhampton Halfpenny Green Airport by registering their objections on the grounds of potential increased aircraft numbers and noise pollution.

Planning

There have been 9 planning applications during the year, 8 of which were recommended for approval by the Planning Committee.  One was recommended for refusal but this was subsequently withdrawn. Some councillors attended a Parish Council Planning Training session run by John Baggott of WFDC.  

Finance
A small increase in precept to cover increased costs was agreed unanimously by councillors.  We have also received £500 from our County Councillor, £750 from WFDC Localism Fund, £860 from the Transparency Fund for Smaller Authorities along with our Lengthsman’s and Parish Paths Partnership funding.  No councillors have claimed personal expenses.

Highways

Our Lengthsman, Bill Waldron, has continued his sterling work and rose to the challenge presented by Storm Doris to keep our lanes open.  We have also installed the gates at Rushock Wood at no cost to the parish and have carried out some repairs to the sunken verges in Park Lane.

Footpaths
These remain in good condition generally with footpaths through crops being sprayed off by the landowner this year.  An application for Parish Paths Partnership funding for 2017-8 has been submitted.

Community

We have used the parish magazine to keep residents informed and the parish website is also well maintained with prompt updates. The village hall, of which we are custodian trustees, now has a new management committee and the council will continue to provide support where possible. 

A donation of £300 was made to the church towards the cost of churchyard maintenance as there is now no grant from WFDC.

5.Community Policing:  There was no police representative available to attend the meeting.
6.Lengthsman: The clerk reported that the PC would receive the same grant for 2017-2018 as for 2016-2017. The Council were grateful to receive the lengthsman’s grant from WCC.The Council expressed its grateful thanks to the Lengthsman for all his hard work during the last year. There was a brief discussion regarding David Hunter’s replacement and whether the PC could have his contact details. The clerk advised that our new highways liaison engineer was Alex Clarke-Elson and that he would circulate his contact details around.
7.Residents Communications:  Reports were being put in the Parish Magazine and the website and noticeboard were up to date and regularly updated. The Parish Council website will continue as is, hosted by Worcestershire County Council. 
8. Public Question Time: None as save for Cllr. Williams and the lengthsman, no members of the general public were present.

Meeting Closed at 7:41pm.

